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Tonight’s meeting

Meeting Roster
Date 	Meeting Program Intro & Vote of 

Thanks
Welcome &
Sergeant

July
14

Changeover Night President Andrew    
PE Duncan

July 
21

MUNA
R. Brell

Rob Brell

July
28

Forum
President Duncan

President Duncan

Aug 
4

Muscular Degeneration
Dr C. Hooper

TBA

APOLOGIES & GUESTS - We’ll be sad if we don’t SEE YOU ON TUESDAY 
If you need to give an apology for non-attendance, or you are bringing a guest 
at any meeting please contact Peter McKeown, Attendance Officer on 0407 948 
788 or email petermckeown8@bigpond.com before 11.00 am Friday. Club 
policy is that you will be expected to pay for your meal if you are absent without 
apology by the deadline. Isn’t that fair to all concerned?

If you or your guests have any special dietary requirements, please also advise Peter.

Birthdays				        July
	       6	 Greg Muldoon
	 28	 Ian Fraser
			 
	

Club Changeover. President Andrew will hand over to PE Duncan and we will 
celebrate the Club’s many achievements over the last year and give a warm welcome 
to Duncan and his team.
We are honoured to have District Governor Gina Growden and her partner Harold 
(who is also a PDG) attend our Changeover.
Welcome to all Partners.
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Welcome
to the

25th Annual Changeover
of the

Rotary Club of Roseville Chase
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CHANGEOVER NIGHT

14th JULY 2015
PROGRAMME

6.30pm 	 Fellowship 							      All
7.00pm 	 Call to Order 						      MC Richard Wilmot
7.01 		 Welcome and Introduction 				    MC Richard Wilmot
7.05 		 Rotary Thanks 						      MC Richard Wilmot
7.07 	         Toast to Australia and Rotary International 	 PDG Greg Muldoon
7.10		  Response to Toast					     DG Gina Growden
7.18 		 Thank you to Wives and Partners			   Ross Symons	

7.20 					    MAIN COURSE SERVED

7.55 		 Introduction 						      MC Richard Wilmott
8.00		  Presentations						      President Andrew
8.10 		 Awards 							       President Andew & 
										          DG Gina

8.25 		 Presidents Report 					     President Andrew
8.40 		 Presentation by President 				    President Andrew

8.50 					    DESSERT, TEA & COFFEE

9.15 		 Induction of 2015 - 2016 President 		  President Andrew
9.20 		 Presentation of Charter 				    President Andrew
9.22 		 Presentation to Past President 			   President Duncan
9.25 		 Introduction of 2015 - 2016 Board 			  President Duncan
9.35 		 The Year Ahead 						     President Duncan
9.45 		 Closing Remarks 					     President Duncan

			       NATIONAL ANTHEM
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President’s Report for 2014-15
Looking back over the past 12 months I’d like to thank all the 
members of the Rotary Club of Roseville Chase for making the 
year so worthwhile. 
I will leave it to the individual Director reports to detail all the 
events of the year, I just want draw your attention to a few of 
my highlights.
The Rotary ‘chats’ we have had at the beginning of each meeting 
from past Presidents has opened our eyes to the events and 
programmes the Club have run over the last 25 years. When 
we didn’t have an PP to address us, the member that stood up 
gave us an idea of what being a Rotarian meant to them and 
this opened our eyes to the wide range of reasons for being a Rotarian there are.
The weekly rotation of the Sergeants role has given us an opportunity to showcase 
some hidden talent and thank you for all the members that embraced the challenge.
We have raised our profile at District and have been successful in winning District 
grants, we have participated in world Rotary through our support of the Turkish 
Rotary initiative in educating children and USA Rotary supporting their initiative for 
water and sanitation in Uganda.
We celebrated the 25th anniversary of the club in style and used the opportunity to 
recognise the efforts of Past Presidents with a Paul Harris Fellow.
The Club, led by PP Stuart Frith has turned a piece of waste ground into a fantastic 
children’s playground that will stand as a permanent reminder to the local community 
of the power of Rotary.
We can say with pride we have made a positive difference in our local community 
and the wider world too.

President Andrew

Service Above Self.
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Membership Report
2014-2015

1.	 Membership Committee
My Committee comprised Ted Anderson, Cliff Garrett, Rex Harris and Will Rogers, 
and I thank them for their contributions to the deliberations of the Committee.
2.	 Membership
Member numbers suffered a decline of 4 over the year, and at year end totalled 
41. Regrettably former members  Tom Jambrich, PP Julian Gregory, David 
Cavanagh and Judi Leahy resigning or retiring during the current year. The 
critical  issue during the year therefore became one of “closing the back door” and 
retaining the members  whilst seeking ways to broaden the membership base. 
3.	 Membership and Promotion Ideas
In September 2014, Past President Richard Wilmott presented to the Board, a 
plan Richard and Rex Harris developed during the 2013-2014 year proposing a 
number of membership and promotional ideas. The Board endorsed the plan, and 
the Membership Committee devoted some time to developing and implementing 
strategies and other progressive plans, contained in the Plan including the 
concept of “Friends of Rotary” .
For the information and benefit of members, the plan has been “third person” 
structured and classified into a number of actionable groups namely;

1. What Rotary Needs to Cater for;
•	 Rotary must cater to members needs and wants. Not the reverse.
•	 The Club needs to review its “Rotary” policies and procedures and up-date 
what it does and how it does it, so that it put itself ahead of the game, not behind 
it. What matters most now is what appeals to prospective members, not what 
appeals to current members.

2. Target Market;
•	 The target market ideally ought to be local residents or businesses people in 
their forties but probably more likely in their fifties.
•	 Liaise with local migrant resource centre and other entities, including 
councils, involved in welcoming new families into the area.
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3. Membership Classes and Kinds;
	 •	 Look to engaging local businesses much more than the Club has in the 
past. Consider letter box drops and loyalty coupons.
	 •	 Consider new classes of membership, such as “Corporate”, “Friends 
of Rotary” etc. These could be people or businesses that join with the club only on 
special occasions, such as Golf Day, the Fun Run, special guest speaker night, 
special projects like the current “Playground Project”.
These members could also provide nominations for club recognition nights, such as 
Community Service and Pride of Workmanship awards.
Corporate teams could also be encouraged to participate in club Golf Days and 
community events like the Fun Run. 
A Corporate membership may be priced differently to individual membership and 
will require door knocking the local area to establish a personal contact with the 
owner/manager.

4. Meeting Content and Structure;
•	 Consider holding special speaker meetings at times other than the normal 
Tuesday times. For instance, Friday lunch time and perhaps at a different venue to 
the Roseville Golf Club.
•	 A small survey of younger people by the plan authors came up with the 
following reasons why younger people would not join Rotary;
 - Members are perceived as old and boring
 - They are time poor
 - Weekly meetings too frequent (and dare say at times irrelevant)
 - Full participation too costly
 - Apart from altruistic reasons, they see nothing in it for them.
This last point is very important. The Club has neglected to properly promote the 
businesses it runs and the contacts created. It is believed the Club can add new 
members from the local business community if it gets its model right.
•	 We constantly hear from members that it is the speaker program that dictates 
to a large extent, attendance. If we, the members don’t come because the program 
on any given night is not informative and entertaining, how can we expect a visitor 
to show enthusiasm. The Club must place greater importance on this issue.
•	 Consider benefits/downsides in meeting fortnightly rather than weekly.
Indeed consider the whole “when, where, why”.
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5. Promotion and Exposure;
•	 Appreciate and adapt to the “what’s in it for me” principle for local business 
and retailers. This might include offering year round advertising in the Bulletin and 
at special events. In turn, the retail members are more likely to put window displays 
that promote the Club and its major community events.
•	 Engage a marketing person to produce a new “whiz bang” promotional 
brochure in modern day, non Rotarian speak. The Club need a fresh approach, 
particularly highlighting the WIIFM (What’s in it for me).
•	 Take every opportunity to distribute the new “whiz bang” promotional flyer 
whenever we are in the public domain, e.g. Bunnings BBQ’s, Golf Day, Fun Run, 
project openings etc. Include a “tick” box on the flyer to elect to receive important 
emails from the Club, e.g. special events, but not every day mundane stuff. Its 
important to avoid this at all costs. It is essential to excite, not bore.
•	 Accept that social media is now very much part of our lives. Continue to 
support the initiatives introduced by PP Jade Catherall in this area.
•	 Place greater importance on building the data base so that we can advertise 
major events to a wider demographic. Again we should not bombard people with the 
ordinary mundane Rotary stuff, only major events.

This plan, in several areas will require resources and commitment over more than 
one year, whilst in other areas, actions can now be commenced. The Committee 
examined the plan to determine where we can start on the areas which may not 
require a lot of resources.

4.Membership Growth and Development Grant and Brochure
Development of a  “Friends of Rotary” brochure is in underway, with the assistance 
of a District grant up to $1,000 (matched by club funds). Its aim is not to replace the 
existing club’s current informative brochures which highlight the clubs achievements 
and areas of involvement in the community. “Friends of Rotary” involves the 
establishment of a data base of people and their areas of interests, so that we may 
be able to promote relevant club activities and meeting contents to selected people 
with those interests, with the intention of having them become involved with the 
club, and hopefully this may transition to membership.
5.	 Corporate membership
The concept of  new classes of membership such as Corporate Membership was 
examined, and drawing on the pilot program that the Rotary Club of Adelaide has 
introduced, and the results it achieved, it was not considered a feasible concept for 
our Club.
Ross Symons
Director; 2014-15.
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Community Service Report 
2014- 2015

Main activities for the year are as follows:
o	Fathers’ Day BBQ at Roseville PS  again a successful event 
in which hundreds of breakfasts were served to hungry parents 
& children. Some issues regarding supply of equipment are 
being addressed & need to be resolved 
before September.

o	 Rotary Health Mental Health Week, ‘Hat Day’ October. 
Meal at Thai restaurant with members encouraged to wear a 
hat & prizes for the best hats.  A top up from the club meant 
that we were able to donate $500 to Rotary Health.
o	 Trees of Joy In the past, live trees have been provided through a contact of Geoff 
Young & we thank Geoff very much indeed for his generosity. This year, we decided 
to go with artificial trees to simplify the process. John Hartley very kindly donated 
an unused tree & we purchased 3 others for distribution to Roseville, Castle Cove 
& East Lindfield schools & Roseville Golf Club. There was a wonderful response 
from all & we were able to take hundreds of gifts for distribution to disadvantaged 
children. John Hartley has again been generous in allowing the storage of the 
Christmas Trees at Partytime Hire.
o	 Clean up Australia Day  We were fortunate that the weather this year was 
kind & a contingent of our members did a sterling job at Echo Point collecting many 
bags of rubbish from the bush & foreshore area as we have done for a number of 
years. A thank you letter was received from the organisers of this highly successful 
Australia-wide campaign. 
o	 Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal Now organised centrally by the Salvation 
Army. Due to delayed communications & last minute hitches, we had a smaller than 

usual representation this year. Our contribution for 
their major fundraiser is nevertheless valued by the 
Salvation Army.
o	  Sensory Garden at Chromehurst Special School  
Organisation of this has been slower than anticipated  
but the plans are now well advanced. We have 
offered manpower for the construction of the garden 
& have postponed involvement until our commitment 
at the Roseville Chase Playground is fulfilled. This is 

expected to be in Term 4. Steve Goldring is liaising with the school.
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o	 Hornsby Kuring gai Womens’ Community Shelter. This organisation was 
chosen by the Community Team as our major fund recipient for 
the  year. In May, two representatives of the Shelter & the umbrella 
organisation Womens’ Community Shelters, Karen Sansom & 
Annabel Daniel talked at our regular meeting. The Shelter was 
opened in February 2015 in response to an identified need in the 

Community. It provides shelter & professional support to women who are homeless 
because of domestic violence or mental health issues. The Club presented a cheque 
for $5000, which will be used to fund one woman’s stay at the shelter for 2 months. 
A letter expressing thanks to the club was received.
o	 Lifeline Book Fair in July each year is overseen by Grant Campbell
o	 In addition to the regular Community activities we have fielded & assessed 
various enquiries for assistance which come from our website or by regular mail.

Judi Leahy
Director 2014-15
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Youth Annual Report 
2014/2015

We have had another busy year in Youth Service supporting youth 
across a range of different fields.  We aimed to support the young people in our area 
and as one member remarked at one of our  meetings:  “Aren’t these young people 
outstanding”.
The following is a summary of activities throughout the last 12 months:-
1.	 ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE (RIYE)
 Matthew Wong, was our Outbound Student to France. He 
returned to Australia in January this year and addressed our 
members on his experiences.

We  also sponsored an Inbound Student, 
Caroline Viotto, from Brazil. Carol arrived 
in February last year and stayed with four 
host families:  Duncan Campbell and partner Suzie Murtagh, 
Nick and Julia Brooke and two other families who were 
parents of previous outbound students. Carol returned home 

in January this year after giving a very well-received presentation to our members 
before departure.
2.	 ROTARY YOUTH LEADERSHIP AWARD (RYLA)
This is a one week leadership training seminar for young adults aged 18 to 26 years 
and was held from 11th January to 17th January 2015.
This year we sponsored Jacqueline Madsen. Jacqueline addressed our members 
on Tuesday evening 24th February, 2015.
Our Club are sponsors of the Ron Tacchi Award which was presented to a student 
from Castle Hill during the Seminar..
3.	 ROTARY YOUTH PROGRAMME FOR ENRICHMENT (RYPEN)
This programme consists of a 3 day seminar for youths aged 14 to 17 years to 
develop motivation, better self image and improved life skills.
We sponsored two students from Shore School .and two from Killara High School 
who addressed our members on Tuesday 17th March 2015 with an entertaining 
description of their activities.
4.	 ROTARY YOUTH DRIVER AWARENESS (RYDA)
A road safety programme for Year 11 students to encourage drivers to take a more 
responsible attitude to motoring.
We will advise District we are willing to provide more volunteers in November this 
year.
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6.         MODEL UNITED NATIONS ASSEMBLY (MUNA)
MUNA simulates the workings of the United Assembly by having teams of 2 or 3 
senior students represent a UN country.
For this year’s MUNA Conference held at Baulkham Hills High school on 16th and 
17th May , we sponsored two teams of three students from Shore School and one 
team of three students from Killarney Heights High School
The students will be presenting their experiences to members on a Tuesday evening 
21st July  2015.
 7.       SCHOOL AWARDS
Each year we present Awards at a School’s end of year prize presentation for All 
Round Achievement. The recipient is a student  who has contributed to the life 
of the school both inside and outside the classroom, not only academically but 
also through his/her role in fields such as sporting, performing arts and with the 
community.
Each student receives an engraved plaque, a certificate and a book voucher.
Awards were presented in December 2014 by our members to students at Castle 
Cove Public School, Cromehurst School, Killarney heights High School, Killara 
High School, Roseville College Senior School, Roseville College Junior School, 
Roseville Public School and Trangie Central School.
8.         YEAR 6 PUBLIC SPEAKING CONTEST AND EASSAY COMPETITION
We held our sixth Year 6 Public Speaking Contest in conjunction with awards for the 
Essay Competition on Tuesday evening 9th June 2015. Invitations were sent out to 
Roseville Public School, Castle Cove Public School, and Roseville College Junior 
School.
The winning students were Charlotte Fowlstone from Roseville College Junior 
School for the Essay Competition and Phoebe Fitton from Roseville Public School 
for the Speaking Competition.
Both students received suitably engraved plaques.
 SPECIAL THANKS
Thank you to each member of the Youth Committee for 2014/2015 for  their support 
during the year. In particular, I thank Ian Fraser for his meticulous organising of the 
School Awards, Public Speaking Competition and Essay Competition. 
Thank you also to President Andrew Black and his Board for their support to our 
Youth programmes throughout the year.
ROBERT BRELL
Youth Director 2014/2015
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Public Relations Report
2014-15 

Club Facebook Page – www.facebook.com/RosevilleChaseRotary
•	 Started the Rotary year with 24 likes, currently at 171 likes
Fun Run Facebook Page – www.facebook.com/RosevilleChaseRotaryFunRun 
•	 started June with 63 likes, currently at 260 likes 
•	 posts have reached 34,005 people with 114 people engaged 
•	 14 – 24 July, we had a paid advertisement on Facebook which resulted in 53 	
	 clicks on the Fun Run Website 
•	 10 – 17 June, we had a paid advertisement on Facebook which resulted in 		
	 48 	 new likes for the Fun Run Facebook Page. 
Google Analytics
•	 setup for Club Website and Fun Run Website on 8th July 2014 
•	 Fun Run Website - between 8/7/14 and 15/6/15, we have had 3,412 hits on 	
	 the website with 2063 different users 
•	 Club Website – between 8/7/14 and 15/6/15, we have had 1,724 hits on the 	
	 website with 1,476 different users 
Bunnings BBQ PowerPoint
•	 The PowerPoint to promote our club at Bunnings has been updated to 		
	 include recent club activities.
Fun Run Promotion 
•	 Fun Run Flyer – delivered and distributed in local area, handed at Sydney 		
	 10k a few weeks before our Fun Run 
•	 Promoted on over 200 different Facebook pages in Northern Sydney area 
•	 Promoted on Hope 103.2 FM Radio 
•	 Promoted on a number of different event websites:
o	 North Shore Mums
o	 Daily Telegraph Local Events Page
o	 Hope 103.2 Community Noticeboard
o	 Eventfinda
o	 Active Families
o	 Australian Run Calendar
o	 wwww.runningccalendar.com.au
o	 Cool Running Australia
o	 Event List 



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 13

•	 Email Promotion 
o	 In the lead up to the Fun Run, 4 emails were sent out to former fun runners, 
friends of the club, members and partners –a list of approximately 1,0000 people.  
On average each email was opened by over 50% of people. 
o	  North Shore Times 
o	 We were able to get two articles in the NST about the Fun Run on Friday 25 
July and 1 August 2014. 
Email Marketing – Fun Run and Golf Day
•	 Have updated the Fun Run List to now include 2012-2014 Fun Runners over 
the age of 16 yrs, totalling over 1,200 people.
•	 Golf Day data has been updated too, so we are ready to go for 2016.
‘Meet the local heroes’ Gordon Centre
•	 Peter Lewis organised a Roseville Chase Rotary presence at the ‘Meet the 
Local Heroes’ Stand in Gordon Centre, as part of our Graffiti Busters project. It was 
great for the community to see us there!
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Foundation Report
2014-15

Introduction
The Committee members this year were Neil Howie and Ian Garrard.
Ian’s boundless enthusiam, energy and inspiration were invaluable. My thanks to 
Ian for putting so much time and effort  into the work of  the Committee.
The main goals of the Committee were to:-
	 •	 continue by regular updates and guest speakers  to familiarize the 		
		  Club 	with the programs and processes of the RI Foundation  for 		
		  international and local 	projects including “End Polio Now”;
	 •	 obtain and implement  approval for a District Grant of $3000 for the 		
		  Children’s Playground;
	 •	 donate US$3000 for the Turkish Rotary Clubs Program “ Child Brides: 				  
		  Don’t Shatter Their Hopes” and, possibly, participate in a Global grant application;
	 •	 continue to support the RI “End Polio Now” campaign by donating for 		
		  2014-2015 $6000;
	 •	 make a donation to the Rotary Foundation’s Annual Programs Fund 		
		  for 2014-2015 of $9000 (additional to Polio ); and
	 •	 recognize members and others in the community as Paul Harris 		
		  Fellows at the 25th Anniversary of the Club and throughout the 2014-		
		  2015 year. 
Children’s Playground

District Foundation in October 2014 approved a District 
Grant of $3000 for the project and paid a first instalment 
of $1500. The balance of $1500 has now been received 
on the completion of the project.
District Governor Ian Scott, on seeing the Club’s 
report about the grant to the  District Foundation, has 
congratulated the Club on the project which he saw as 
exemplifying what Rotary can do in the local community 
alongside its international work
Turkish Child Brides Project “Don’t Shatter Their 
Hopes”
The Club in February 2015 made a donation of $US 
3000 for this program of education of mothers and 
daughters to be coordinated by the Izmir Dukuz Eylul 
Club with funding and support from other Turkish Clubs 
and their District 2440.

14
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The aim of the project was to raise awareness of the health problems for young girls 
in child marriages, an important and significant issue in Turkey, and to decrease the 
extent and impacts of child marriages and early motherhood primarily through direct 
education.
The participation of our Club arose from contacts made by Ian Garrard with Turkish 
Rotary during his leadership of the Group Study Exchange team to Turkey in 2010.
The Izmir Dukuz Eylul Club with the support of our Club and District 9685  lodged 
an online Global Grant application to the RI Foundation  to enable each of  Districts 
2440 and 9685 to authorize funding by District Designated Funds and for a matching 
grant from the RI Foundation. 
Unfortunately the Grant was not approved. At the request of our Club, the District 
9685 Foundation Committee gave advice to the Dukuz Eylul Club as to how the 
Grant application could be recast to qualify but the Turkish Clubs decided to reduce 
the scale of the project and not proceed with the application at this time.
The project is being  conducted in Izmir ( the 2nd largest city in Turkey) from late 
2014-2015. Parents (who are generally the instigators of child marriages) and 
student girls of age 14-17 are targeted for education.
By April 2014 more than 500 women and girls have received educational training 
and it is expected that another 500 will receive training by the end of January 2016 
when the project will finish for the time being.

End Polio Now
At our meeting on 18 November, Rob Byrne the District Polio 
Chair brought us up to date on the current status of the End Polio 
Now Program. There have been no recent reports of infection in 
Nigeria and the central African countries, hopefully, indicating that 
the outbreaks in Africa in recent years may have been successfully 
stopped. The threat of further infection and the challenge for the 
worldwide ending of the disease is now essentially in NW Pakistan.

The Club presented a cheque for its donation to the Polio Program of $6000.

Uganda Water Supply and Sanitation Global Grant Project
In May 2015 the Club contributed $2560 to the RI Foundation for funding of this 
project.
The Club had received a request from Jack Wallace (who we remember from the 
Darling Harbour Convention Cocktail Party as “Texas Jack” and who also lead a 
GSE team to our District in 1994) that we contribute a small amount to this large 
project which is steered by the Houston Rotary Club in Texas and the Calgary Rotary 
Club in Canada. The project is supported in six countries by ten Districts and eleven 
Clubs. US$310,000 has been raised. 

15
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The project, which should receive approval for a Global Grant in June 2015, will 
provide for essential water supply and sanitation works for 10 primary schools in 
eastern Uganda near Lake Victoria and for the education of students and teachers 
in proper utilisation of the facilities and in training good hygiene. The communities 
will be trained to maintain the facilities.
It is a good example of the world wide leverage, power and spirit of Rotary.The 
experience of participating in an International Foundation project of this scale will 
significantly help the Club to work up longer term objectives, contacts and skills for 
future international projects. 

Foundation Annual Programs Fund
At the same meeting Mark Anderson the Funds Coordinator for the Rotary 
International Foundation for the South Pacific and the Philippines, gave a very 
informative and helpful outline of the Foundation’s funding model and the method 
of funding projects. 
The Club presented a cheque for $9000 for this year’s contribution to the Foundation’s 
Annual Programs Fund.

Recognition of  Paul Harris Fellows
At the Club’s 25 th Anniversary Dinner on 24 April, District Governor Ian Scott  
presented Norm Gibson, Arthur Marshall, Ian Robertson, Geoff Young, Malcolm 
Pilcher and Will Rogers with certificates of recognition as Paul Harris Fellows.
The recognition of Club members and non members in the community as Paul 
Harris Fellows also provides an important way for the Club to make contributions 
to the RI Foundation. Under the RI Foundation funding model, the Club contributes 
US$1000 to the Foundation for each recognition from credits that it holds for prior 
donations.

Neil Howie
Foundation Director 2014-2015

16



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 17



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin18

International Service Report
2014 - 2015

1.	 In early November RCRC donated $5000 to 
‘Class Act Active School’ to help rebuild a school 
for the St. Vincent Institute in the town of Maribojoc, 
Bohol, The Philippines. The classrooms were 
designed to be built on their old school site.
Construction of the school is in full swing, 
achieving 40% of the project plan so far. The 
columns for the first classroom are complete and 
the rest of the structural bamboo columns have 
been delivered to the site.  See picture at right:
2.	 On Tuesday 3 February Marc Johnstone from The Hunger Project  (THP) 
explained to the club how THP go about their charity work to reduce hunger in Africa, 
India and Bangladesh. At the end of his presentation the club gave a donation of 
$5000 to THP. This money will go towards their charitable activities.
Link to THP :   http://thp.org.au/
3.	 On Tuesday 17 February 2015, David Hart from Interplast gave a presentation 
at our club explaining about the operations of Interplast.
Link to Interplast:   https://www.interplast.org.au/
4.	 In early March we had a joint Golf Day fund raising event with ICM. The 
proceeds of the event were shared with ICM in early June. ICM will use the money 
provided by us ($7533.00) towards their activities in The Philippines. 
Link to ICM: http://cts.vresp.com/c/?InternationalCareMin/8f2a8d632b/54b983b187/4852db32c9
5.	 As we are all aware on Saturday 25 April a powerful earthquake struck 
northwest of Kathmandu, causing enormous devastation and suffering.
	 a.	 In response our club donated $5000 to RAWCS Project 75-2014-15. 
This is the Nepal Earthquake appeal, which is managed by the Rotary Club of The 
Entrance. It is gratifying to know that through Rotary we were able to direct our aid 
money to help the Nepalese communities with their immediate needs.
b.	 Additionally, the club collected clothes and blankets for the Nepal Earthquake 
appeal. Signs were put up in the club and several members of the Golf Club contributed.
6.	 In a meeting with ‘The Hunger Project’ management they indicated to us that they 
are interested in partnering with RCRC in the Golf Day fund raising event next year. 
As the partnership with ICM this year yielded only 2 additional participants. The 
coming board of RCRC will consider if it is appropriate to engage with THP for our 
next Golf Day fund raising event.
								        Guy Arad
								        International Service Director
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ROTARY CLUB OF ROSEVILLE CHASE		  BUDGET  V  ACTUAL Y.E. 30 
JUNE 2015		
				  
ADMINISTRATION ACCOUNT		  Position up to 		   30th May 2015  
Area of Service	 Activity		   			   2015 Budget 	  Actual YTD 
Administration	 District Subs		  44 x $96	  		  4,224 	  2,886 
	 RI Subs					     46 x $61	  		  2,684 	  2,450 
	 RDU						      46 x $40	  		  1,760 	  2,473 
	 Welfare		   							          300 	     435 
	 Club Runner		   						         465 	     490 
	 Christmas Party; Barefoot Bowls & 25th Anniv 		   2,000 	  1,524 
	 Public Relations		   						       1,000 	
	 Secretarial exps		   						          400 	       98 
	 Sundry exps								            400 	     522 
	 Meals -  Guests & Speakers		  40 wks. x 30	  	   1,200 	
	 Clothing			    								            254 
	 Total Cost		   						               14,433       11,131 
NOTE:	 Guest and Speakers meal charges yet to be allocated			 
				  
Income				  
Members	 Members Subs			   44 x $270	  	             11,880 	  	
11,780 
	 Dinner margin (47 meetings @ 60% attendance x $2              2,594 (1,917)	
Total Income		   						                 14,474       11,895 
				  
	 Margin		   								          41 	     764 
	 Costs per member				    42	  			   0.98 	$18.64
				  

Treasurer’s Report
2014-15
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ROTARY CLUB OF ROSEVILLE CHASE				  
CHARITY ACCOUNT			    	 	 Budget July 14	       Actuals till
						        		  to June 15 	        30th April15 
General		  Bunning’s BBQ’s	15 barbeques18,000 			     9,122 
Fund raising	 Golf Day				        	 22,000 	  	 15,066 
			   Fun Run		   		        	   8,000 	  	   8,972 
			   Melbourne Cup		   		    2,500 	  	   3,110 
			   Entertainment Books		   	      400 		       700 
			   Fines (est. 47 weeks x $80)		    3,780 	  	   3,704 
			   Donations received			    			        100 
			   R I Grant			    					       1,500 
			   Refund from a supplier of pervious years fun run activity 41 
			   Grafitti Donation							            60 	
	
			   Total		   				    62,680 	  	 42,375 
Service Area ACTIVITY				  
Foundation	 Polio Plus		   			     6,000 		    6,000 
(Neil Howie)	 Club Giving				      9,000 		    9,000 
			   Guest Dinners		   		       100 	  	        64 
			   Turkish Brides		   		    3,000 		    4,083 
			   Advertising		  			        400 	
			   Foundation								         2,560 
			   Total		   				    18,500 		   22,707 
Community				  
Judi Leah	 Community Awards Night			        400 	
	 Tree of Joy		  					          150 	
	 Fathers Day BBQ					          100 	
	 Additional project		  				         500 	
	 Additional project		  				         500 	
	 Hornsby Women’s Shelter							         5,000 
	 RPS Fair		   					           150 	
	 Graffiti Busters : Trailer Rego		   	       100 	  	      240 
	 Soldier on			    							         2,000 
	 Total 		  						          1,900 	  	   7,240
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International	 ICM Philippines		   		  11,000 		  5,020 
(Guy Arad)	Shelter Box		   			     2,000 	  	 5,000 
	 Hunger project		   				      7,000 	          5,000 
	 Guest Dinners		   				         100 	
	 Child Bride Project			    					     4,083 
	 New Project TBA		  				      5,000 	
	 Total		   						      25,100 	         19,103 
				  
Vocational
(David Brand)		
	 Service Awards		   				         500 	
	 Guest Dinners		   				         500 	
	 Total								          1,000 	
				  
Youth	
(Robert Brell)
	 Exchange Student - Inbound				      2,100 	  	    1,380 
		  Exchange Student - Outbound		        300 	
	 RYLA		  						         2,000 	  	    2,103 
	 RYPEN		   					        1,000 	  	    1,280 
	 MUNA		   					        1,500 		        250 
	 Operation Hope		   				       1,000 	             1,000 
	 School Prizes						            700 	
	 Public Speaking/Essay Competition		        150 	  	         83 
	 Hosting Dinners		   				          200 	
	 NYSF		   					        1,310 	  	    1,320 
	 Miscellaneous 		   				          740 	
	 Trophy for Public Speaking night			    			           55 
	 Sundries			 
	 Total		   						       11,000 		     7,470	

	 Grand Total of all Service Activity		   	  57,500 	  	  56,520

								        Budget July 14	       Actuals till
						        		  to June 15 	        30th April15
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25th Anniversary Project	

	 NSW Government Community Grant	  25,150.00 		
	 Ku-ring-gai Council Grant	  		   50,000.00 		
	 2014 Golf Day	  				     10,304.00 		
	 Dick Smith Donation	  			      5,000.00 		  		   5,000 
								         90,454.00 		
				  
	 Playground expenses till 30th of May 2015			 
	 Expenses paid till date		  					     79,638.06 	
	 PO Issued : Top Notch Installations		   		  28,575.00 	
				  
	 Total 		  							              108,213.06 	
				  

NOTES:				  

1	 We received the final installment of the R I Grant of $1,500.00 in June. This 
amoutn is not included in the figures above.			 
2	 We donated $7,533/- to ICM Philippines which was 50 % of the Golf Day net 
collections.			
3	 We donated a sum of $5,000/- to Nepal project RAWCS			 
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Major Supporters of our Club

All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function equipment

Complimentary storage of our grafitti trailer.

Complimentary supply & printing of our Bulletin hard covers



ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first 
service club, the 
Rotary Club of 
Chicago, Illinois, 
USA, was formed on 
23 February 1905 
by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation 
of business and professional leaders 
that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards 
in all vocations, and helps build 
goodwill and peace in the world. 
More than 1.2 million Rotarians 
belong to over 34,100 Clubs in 210 
countries and geographical areas. 
Rotary Club membership represents 
a cross-section of the community’s 
business and professional men and 
women. The world’s Rotary Clubs 
meet weekly and are non-political, 
non-religious, and open to all 
cultures, races, and creeds.

The main objective of Rotary is 
service – in the community, in the 
workplace, and throughout the 
world. Rotarians develop community 
service projects that address many 
of today’s most critical issues, such 
as children at risk, poverty and 
hunger, the environment, illiteracy, 
and violence. They also support 
programs for youth, educational 
opportunities and international 
exchanges for students, teachers, 
and other professionals, and 
vocational and career development.

The Rotary motto is 
Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
1990-91	 Stuart Frith
1991-92	 Richard Wilmott
1992-93	 Greg Muldoon
1993-94	 Norm Gibson
1994-95	 Trevor Holman
1995-96	 Ross Symons
1996-97	 John Hammond
1997-98	 Arthur Marshall
1998-99	 Ian Robertson
1999-00	 Neil Howie
2000-01	 Bob Fussell
2001-02	 Duncan Whiley
2002-03	 Bob Warland
2003-04	 Bob Clarke
2004-05	 John Hartley
2005-06	 Ian Fraser
2006-07	 Cliff Garrett
2007-08	 Geoff Young
2008-09	 Warren McGurgan
2009-10	 Malcolm Pilcher
2010-11	 Nick Brooke
2011-12	 Will Rogers
2012-13	 Julian Gregory
2013-14	 Jade Catherall
2014-15	 Andrew Black

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS
Richard Wilmott
Greg Muldoon *
Greg Denning
Ross Symons *
Glynn Ianno
Ron Tacchi *
Helmut Buss
John Hartley *
Bob Clarke
Ted Anderson
Ian Fraser
Stuart Frith *
Ann Muldoon
Jade Catherall *
Andrew Betty
Catherine Williams

Richard Green
John Mackintosh
John Hammond
Stephen Goldring
Nick Brooke *
Neil Howie
John Chinn
Grant Campbell
Cliff Garrett
Peter Lefmann
Phillip Cavanagh
Duncan Whiley
Duncan Campbell
Robert Brell
*Sapphire Pin



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST. 	 The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND. 	 High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD. 	 The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH. 	 The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are young and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In hist’ry’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship 
and the opportunity to serve 
through Rotary, we give thanks.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


